School of Law Faculty Meeting February 6, 1984 Conference Room, 4 PM

Present: Browde, Desiderio, DuMars, Ellis, W., Fink, Flickinger, Godfrey, Hart,

Hermann, Hernandez, Johnson, K., Kovnat, MacPherson, Mathewson, Nathanson, Occhialino, Schwartz, Scales, Simson, Stelzner, Taylor, Teitelbaum, Winograd.

Student Reps: Henning-Sachs, Selde.

Minutes of the 23 January meeting were accepted as written, except that part of paragraph three reading ",seconded by Professor DuMars," which should be amended to read ", duly seconded,".

Dean Desiderio advised the faculty that Professor Teitelbaum's term as School of Law member of the UNM Faculty Senate expires in June of this year, and that we should be thinking of someone to replace him. Professor Flickinger is our other designated member, his term does not expire until 1985.

Discussion continued on the motion (tabled for later consideration during the 23 January meeting) not to fill a prospective new faculty position for next year but rather, on an experimental basis, to earmark the funds for that position for "other priorities", namely faculty Summer research projects. After considerable additional discussion the motion was put to a vote of the faculty and failed to carry.

Dean Winograd informed the faculty that first year students on probation had been notified that they are required to participate in tutuorial courses, in addition all those at the 2.0 GPA level have been advised, if not encouraged, to also take advantage of tutorials. As a result, tutorial sections are now filled, and any faculty member wishing to recommend tutorials to students not on probation or at the 2.0 GPA level should check with him first.

The faculty unnanimously certified H. Sam Archuleta, Kelly H. Burnham, Joyce M. Gentry, Elaine S. Rich, and Tina R. Sibbitt as having completed all law school requirements for award of the degree of Juris Doctor effective at the end of Semester I, 1983-84.

Meeting adjourned at 5:15 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Faculty Secretary